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May 15, 2020 
 
To:  Sarah Huff 
       Ardor+Grit Salon and Lounge LLC 
       454 Washington Avenue #4103 
       Holland, MI 49423 
 
From:  Ottawa County Prosecutor’s Office 
 
Re:  Request for Voluntary Compliance with Michigan Governor Executive Order 2020-69 
 
Dear Ms. Huff, 
 
Please be advised that the Ottawa County Prosecutor’s Office has received a complaint 
that your business is open and operating contrary to Michigan Governor Executive 
Order 2020-69 (GEO 2020-69). The Michigan Attorney General has directed that all 
such complaints be investigated by local law enforcement agencies.  It is my 
understanding that the Holland Department of Public Safety has been in contact with 
you prior to your opening the business and the writing of this letter. You have informed 
them of your intention to open your business, and have in fact done so, despite their 
request that you voluntarily comply with GEO 2020-69. 

Please review GEO 2020-69 to determine if your business meets the criteria to be 
considered “essential” under that order.  If you seek further clarification of what is stated 
in the order, please also review the Frequently Asked Questions pages found on 
the Attorney General’s website at Michigan.gov/ag/.  

Should you choose to close your business voluntarily; no further action will be taken. If 
you believe that you are operating in compliance with the order, you are encouraged to 
provide any information you wish to have considered by this office. If it appears that 
your continued operation is in violation of the order, a criminal citation may be issued, or 
in the alternative, a report will be forwarded to the Ottawa County Prosecutor and/or the 
Michigan Attorney General’s Office for review and possible criminal and/or civil action. 

You should be aware that consistent with Michigan Compiled Laws 10.33 and 30.405(3) 
that a willful violation of GEO 2020-69 is a criminal misdemeanor punishable by 90 days 
in jail and/or a $500.00 fine. 
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Additionally, a referral will be sent to the appropriate State of Michigan licensing agency 
for review of your business license.    

We understand that these are confusing and frustrating times for all of us, but we all 
need to do our part to halt and control the spread of the COVID-19 virus. Protecting our 
families, our friends, and our community is extremely important.  It is my sincere hope 
that you voluntarily comply with the GEO 2020-69.  Thank you in advance for your 
understanding, sacrifice, and cooperation 

Regards, 

Ottawa County Office of the Prosecuting Attorney 

 

 


